
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Mawnan Memory Day  

I am pleased to share our plans for the upcoming 

Mawnan Memory Day, scheduled for Friday, 29th 

November. This day promises to be a poignant and 

meaningful occasion for our entire school 

community. The centrepiece of this special event 

will be the official opening of our Reading Barn, a 

special memorial building that stands as a testament to Mr Barnes’ enduring 

spirit and love for learning. We are honoured that Orson has volunteered to 

cut the ribbon and unveil the commemorative plaque, marking the 

beginning of a new chapter in our school's story.  

 

We will also be having a day of outside learning. 

The inspiration for this day's activities came from 

the children, who eloquently suggested that we 

honour the memory of Mr. B by engaging in the 

outdoor activities he so cherished.  

In line with this beautiful sentiment, we have arranged a day of engaging 

outdoor bushcraft learning, to be facilitated by the local company, 

Footsteps of Discovery. This hands-on experience will allow our children to 

connect with nature, learn valuable skills, light fires and create lasting 

memories. We kindly request that all children come dressed in comfortable, 

warm outdoor clothing to fully participate in these activities.  

It is our sincere hope that Mawnan Memory Day will be filled with reflection, 

learning, and joy as we come together to honour Mr Barnes and all he 

meant to our school community.  
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We are mindful of the weather conditions and will postpone the outdoor 

learning element until spring if the forecast does not improve as expected 

towards the end of next week. 

 

Ofsted Report  

I hope that you have had the opportunity to 

read our outstanding Ofsted report. The 

recognition of our school's achievements is a 

testament to the hard work and dedication 

of our entire school community. If you 

haven't yet had the chance to peruse the 

report, it is available on our school website. 

We are immensely proud of this achievement 

and deeply appreciate your congratulations 

and kind messages.  

 

Parent Teacher Meetings  

Thank you to all parents who attended the recent parent-teacher meetings. 

These conversations are invaluable in supporting your child's progress, and 

we appreciate your engagement and partnership in their educational 

journey. 

 

Touch Rugby League 

On Wednesday our Year 6 Touch Rugby Team had their second round of 

matches. They played exceptionally well and managed to come away with 

a win against both Penryn and Perranarworthal.  We are very proud of the 

way this team are playing together, communicating with each other and 

enjoying the game. Well done team! 

 

 

 



 
 

Staffing Updates  

 Acting Assistant Headteachers 

I am delighted to announce that Catherine Prosser and Jen Law have been 

appointed as Mawnan's new Acting Assistant Headteachers following recent 

interviews. Both of these talented educators have made exceptional 

contributions to our school's effectiveness, and I look forward to working with 

them in their new roles as Senior Leaders. 

Hannah Martin  

It is with mixed emotions that we bid farewell to Hannah Martin, who will be 

leaving Mawnan to take up a new position as Education Support Officer at 

Penryn College. Mrs Martin has been an integral part of our school 

community for many years, contributing significantly not only as a teaching 

assistant but also as a parent and proactive member of the PTA. Her last day 

will be Friday 13th December, and we will be holding a farewell assembly at 

2:40pm on that day to celebrate her contributions and wish her well in her 

new endeavours. 

We are currently advertising for a Teaching Assistant, more details can be 

found here:  

https://www.mawnanschool.com/web/teaching_assistant_november_2024/

700731 

 

Wraparound  

We still haven’t had any interest in these positions. Please could you share 

these links with anyone who you think might be interested in working with our 

wonderful children.  

https://www.mawnanschool.com/web/wraparound_playleader_/696866 

https://www.mawnanschool.com/web/wraparound_playworker/696867 
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Dates to Remember 

Dates 2024 Events 

 

12th December Christmas Jumper Day 

12th December KS2 Candlelit Carol Concert 

17th December KS1 Nativity (time tbc) 

18th December KS1 Nativity (time tbc) 

18th December School Christmas Dinner 

20th December Last day of term 

6th January 2025 Return to School 

 

 

Mawnan Christmas Lights Leaf Lantern Workshops 

As part of the Mawnan Christmas Lights switch on 

this year on Friday 6th December 2024 we will be 

offering some fun crafty workshops in school to 

come and make your own leaf lantern. The 

lanterns will be part of a small lantern procession 

and then help to light up our school choir who will 

be singing that evening. 

The workshops will be held on a choice of two 

days – you can drop in at any time on the 

Wednesday 27th November and Thursday 28th 

November after school in the hall between 3.30 and 4.30pm on these dates. 

Children will attend the workshops with an adult to help with the making of 

their lantern. Children attending clubs on those evenings are welcome to 

come at 4.15 to make their lanterns. 

 You will need to bring a cylinder shaped 

cheese box for each lantern you want to make 

(camembert/dairylea box etc.) and some 

collected dry autumnal leaves/pressed 

flowers/seed heads to decorate. All the other 

materials including LED tealights will be 

provided. 

Google Form to sign up will be emailed out. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Findings from the Money and Pensions Service have found that 

only 47% of children in the UK have received a 

meaningful financial education  Money management is a vital 

part of being an adult, and an exceptionally important skill that will benefit 

children for their entire lives. Having the knowledge and self-

control to let savings build up interest – or avoid an impulse 

buy  can ensure that children go into adulthood at a significantly 

lower risk of financial difficulty. With Black Friday and Cyber Monday sales 

fast approaching, now is a great time to help children understand the value 

of money. 

  

Of course, it can feel daunting when attempting to teach young 

people about something as complicated as money and 

responsible budgeting  but there are several options at your 

disposal. To break down these options, we’ve put together this guide 

in collaboration with financial education app GoHenry, helping you teach 

children and young people all they need to know about spending and 

saving.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 


